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 MEMORANDUM  
 
To:  Elizabeth McClaine, VP of Medicaid, Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island 
 Ed Curis, Product Manager, Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island 
 Julienne Stenberg, Product Manager, Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island 
 Michael Florczyk, CEO, UnitedHealthcare of New England   

Matthew Padelli, Compliance Officer, UnitedHealthcare of New England 
Domenic Delmonico, RI Executive Director, Tufts Health Public Plans    
Alice Msumba, Director of Product Strategy, Tufts Health Public Plans   
Jamie Chatel, Product Administration Manager, Tufts Health Public Plans   
Sheila O’Connor-Santos, Account Manager, UHIC 

 
From: Mark Kraics, Deputy Medicaid Program Director, Managed Care Oversight & 

Behavioral Health, RI EOHHS 
 

CC:  Kristin Sousa, Medicaid Program Director, RI EOHHS 
 Kimberly Pelland, Medicaid Chief Financial Officer, RI EOHHS 
 Chaz Plungis, Associate Finance Director, RI EOHHS 
   
Date:     November 21, 2022 
  
Subject: Claim Paid Date Reporting on Financial Data Reporting  
 
 
Dear Managed Care Organizations (MCOs),  
 
Rhode Island Executive Office of Health & Human Services (EOHHS) is asking that all Managed 
Care Organizations and their Entities use the Claim Paid Date for paid through dates or any other 
reporting based on paid date when submitting financial data (FSR and FDCR) to the State. 
Different methodologies among MCOs have produced differences in financial data reporting and 
to promote consistency for reporting and EOHHS’ oversight of MCOs. 
 
The Claim Paid Date is defined as the date submitted on the Encounter Claims 837 file and using 
consistent paid date definitions across encounter and financial data allows EOHHS to balance all 
financial information. EOHHS would like to implement this change with January 2023 reports, 
which are submitted to the State by March 1, 2023. 
 
Please advise if you have questions or concerns. 
 
 
Yours in Health,  
 
 
 
Mark Kraics, Deputy Medicaid Program Director, Managed Care Oversight & Behavioral Health 
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